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MINUTES
FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE

September 24, 2010
I. Call to Order and Introductions

Vody Herrmann called the meeting to order at 9:40 am.  Those in attendance were asked to introduce themselves and their district.

II. Approval of Agenda

A presentation on the EagleNet Broadband grant was added to the agenda.  Denise Pearson made a motion to approve the agenda as amended.  Phil Onofrio 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  
III. Approval of Minutes


Adrienne Bradshaw made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 25, 2010 meeting.  Wendi Chapin 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

IV. Budget Updates
a. Economic Forecast
Vody spoke about the economic forecasts for September recently published by Legislative Council of the General Assembly and Office of State Planning and Budget (OSPB).  The projections are for revenues to be lower than were projected in the June forecast.  The State has an estimated $250M shortfall for FY10-11.  This is not good news for K-12 education.  The Governor’s office will be submitting a supplemental budget to the Joint Budget Committee (JBC) in October that will have further budget reductions similar to the amount of Ed Jobs Grant funds districts are expecting to receive.  Vody is warning districts not to spend any of the funds until the level further in-year reductions are known.  There was only $7M of reductions to the school finance formula before the ARRA State Fiscal Stabilization Funding (SFSF) calculation was triggered.  All of the ARRA monies for last year went to higher education.  There was approximately $89M remaining that carried forward for FY10-11.  From this $89M, depending on the level of expenditure reductions that occur for K-12 and higher ed., there is a recalculation of the ARRA funding that goes into play. Vody projects K-12 will receive the greater portion of these funds.  Education stakeholders met with JBC last week and there was discussion that K-12 will not escape budget reductions.  Vody projects reductions will come in the school finance formula similar to the amount of ARRA and Ed Jobs grant funding which means there would be no change from the funding projections that districts’ budgets were based on.  Preliminary assessed values are in and appear to be down requiring an additional $7M in state share funding.  State-wide AV reductions for FY11-12 are projected to be 7-8% with some districts as high as 20-30%.  The state had received an additional $13M in funding from state lands that was unexpected.
b. Education Jobs and ARRA State Fiscal Stabilization Funding (SFSF)
The ARRA SFSF and Ed Jobs funding will be treated as grants and Total Program funding will be decreased accordingly.  Districts will need to request the funds and report on jobs saved.  Expenditures will most likely need to be shifted to federal dollars instead of adding anything new, i.e. providing bonuses, unless district reserves are sufficient to cover them.  Districts will have until September 30, 2012 to spend the funds.  Expenditure tracking is required but “time and effort” reporting is not required for the ARRA SFSF and Ed Jobs funding.  ARRA SFSF and Ed Jobs funding must be identified separately in the district’s single audit with appropriate CFDA and grant codes.  The grant codes are 4410 for the Ed Jobs and 4394 for the ARRA SFSF.  Vody stressed the importance of being able to track the spending of these funds.  Districts may flow the federal funds to their charter schools or choose to retain the federal funds at the district level as long as the PPR to the charter schools is maintained at the original level.  Because of the increased level of federal funding associated with the ARRA SFSF and Ed Jobs monies, it is putting districts over the $500,000 threshold for single audit requirements.  There is also concern for charter schools reaching the $500,000 threshold, but it is the opinion of the Department that the single audit responsibility remains at the district level since it is the primary recipient of the monies. Vody advised that district cannot request more than 50% of the ARRA/Ed Jobs funding before December 31st because everything will be recalculated in December when Total Program is recalculated.  

Information was recently distributed to districts. Assurance forms, accepting or declining the funds, must be signed and returned to the Department by October 1st.  Vody has meet with several superintendent groups and provided the same information she presented today.  

Additional information may be accessed on the website at:
http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdefinance/sfFPPTableContents.htm
c. Emergency Supplemental for Cash Flow – High Property Tax Districts
Vody has requested an emergency supplemental from the Joint Budget Committee (JBC) for five school districts that will experience cash flow deficits by December due to heavy reliance on property taxes to fund their total program.  The JBC did approve the $3.4M emergency supplemental that will allow these five districts to get through November.  By then we should know if the Treasurer’s Interest-free Cash-flow Loan program can resume.  If Amendment 61 passes, this turns into a $515M problem.  Districts will have to secure long-term borrowing through other approved methods.  The Department will continue to provide accelerated state share payments to districts as needed.
V. EAGLE-Net Presentation
Perry Movick, Assistant Technical Director at Centennial BOCES, provided a presentation on the $100M federal grant award to create an affordable broadband network across the state that will provide high-speed Internet access to underserved schools, libraries, colleges and communities. This funding is part of a program administered by the Department of Commerce and includes an additional $35M in matching and in-kind funds for a total of $135M to be used for the program.  The project includes a build-out to all 178 school districts within the state, 26 libraries, 15 community colleges and 3 higher education institutions.  Colorado school districts currently rank 42nd out of 50 for broadband access.  The project is to be completed in 36 months.  This first phase of the project will allow for one location in each district.  As more information and details are available they will be provided to districts.  An overview of the project is available at:  www.co-eaglenet.net. 
VI. Audit and ADE Submission Update
All ADE reports are now available after passing 1st level edits.  Currently 83 districts have begun submission compared to 71 last year.  The Department encourages all districts to be to their 2nd level edits before beginning the audit process. 
VII. FPP Handbook
a. GASB 54 Policy Requirement – Use of restricted vs. unrestricted funds
The independent auditor for a small school district informed them that they needed to have a district policy in place regarding use of restricted vs. unrestricted funds usage.  Kirk Weber did further research and determined that the auditor was implying that the school district, at a minimum, would need an accounting policy that describes whether it considers restricted or unrestricted amounts to have been spent when an expenditure is incurred for purposes for which both restricted and unrestricted amounts are available. Depending on how the district establishes accounting policies would dictate whether this would take a board resolution or can be done at the management level.  The accounting policy may need to be defined for each fund, as the treatment for the General Fund may be different than for other funds.  Adrienne Bradshaw stated that GFOA offers assistance to its members and if she received any pertinent information she will provide it to the committee.
b. Amendments to the Rules for the Administration of the School District Budget Law – 1CCR 301-3 and Accounting and Reporting – 1CCR301-11
The State Board of Education adopts rules as required by statue for various budget law and accounting and reporting requirements.  Recent updates to the FPP Handbook and changes in statute required amendments to these SBOE rules.  Kirk Weber has review the rules and made the necessary updates.  These amendments will be presented to the Board at the November board meeting for information only and the December meeting for action.
VIII. Student Based Budgeting Presentation – Dave Montoya, Poudre School District
Dave Montoya from Poudre School District did a presentation on the student-based budgeting (SSB) model that the district has implemented for the last four years.  SSB is an allocation model within the district to allocate resources out to buildings and sites, not necessarily based on an FTE or predetermined staffing formula, but to actually identify numbers of students in the buildings and certain characteristics that those students may have and provide funding accordingly.  Some of the benefits of a SSB model are increased equity, flexibility and transparency.  With equity being the main factor, the district went to the SSB model.  Mr. Montoya stated that their model is fairly straightforward.  It’s easy to understand and explain how resources are allocated out to buildings.  It focuses funds on specific student needs.  Mr. Montoya provided a handout describing the student weight factors used in the district’s SSB formula.  It will be made available on the FPP meeting webpage.
Vody thanked Mr. Montoya and stated that she felt it was important for districts to share what they were doing and encouraged anyone that would like to give a presentation on their process to contact her. 
IX. Other Topics of Interest

a. Information Concerning Charter School Financial Operation Shared at CDE’s Annual Charter School Financial Seminar
Terry Christensen reported on the Financial Transparency Act and Charter School Vulnerabilities session she attended at CDE’s annual Charter School Financial Seminar.  Barry Arrington from Arrington Law Firm facilitated the session and provided good information and advice to the charter schools.  He stressed that the charter schools are responsible for compliance with the Financial Transparency Act and should not rely on their districts. Ms. Christensen was able to provide FPP’s view of the legislation regarding posting salary information.  Mr. Arrington was under the impression that payroll information was to be posted by individual employee and at the June FPP meeting it was the committee’s interpretation that that was not so, an aggregate payroll was adequate.  Mr. Arrington also covered what he called “How to Destroy Your Charter School in Ten Easy Steps”.  This addressed vulnerabilities that charter schools face if they fail to establish sound business practices within their school.  
b. Juveniles Charged as Adults Receiving Educational Services SB10-054
Terry Christensen reported on the processes in place for receiving information from jails or facilities that have juveniles receiving educational services and for payments to districts providing those services.  Three county jail facilities reported for the month of August. Two juveniles received educational services in the Weld County facility and one declined services.  Adams County Jail is holding six eligible juveniles but is experiencing delays in getting clearance for Brighton School District staff to access the facility.  No services have been provided.   Jefferson County Jail reported no juveniles currently incarcerated.
Districts with a jail/facility within its boundaries are required to provide the educational services for the juveniles and are allowed to include them in their October student count, plus they are eligible to receive the facility school daily rate for every day the juveniles are incarcerated (excluding Saturdays and Sundays) and receiving a minimum of 4 hours of educational services per week.  If the juvenile is incarcerated after the October student count and counted by another district, the district providing the educational service may seek reimbursement from the counting district for the costs incurred, not to exceed the per pupil revenue.
c. Alternative School Financial Models Pilot Program – HB10-1183
Vody reported that no districts applied for this year.  This is a five year program and applications will be due again on September 1, 2011.
d. Average Daily Membership Study – SB10-008
There has been $45,000 of gifts, grants and donations pledged for this so an RFP will be forthcoming shortly to determine who will conduct the study.
e. Election Information to the Department
Vody reminded districts that election information is due to the department 10 business days after the date of the election.  Mary Lynn Christel will be sending out a form that is to be completed and return by all districts regardless of whether the district held an election or not.
f. Fiscal Health Analysis – Crystal Dorsey, Office of the State Auditor
Crystal Dorsey from the Office of the State Auditor reported that the Fiscal Health Analysis has been completed and it will be officially presented to the Legislative Audit Committee on Tuesday, Sept. 28th at 10AM.  Anyone interested may access the audio portion of the meeting through the state website.
X. Adjourn

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned.

